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7.0 RELEVANT RESOURCE MANAGEMENT PLANS 

In addition to the qualifying federal and State comprehensive waterway plans listed in 
Section 6.0, some agencies have developed resource management plans to help guide 
resource management actions regarding specific resources of interest. The resource 
management plans listed below may be relevant to the Project and may be useful in the 
relicensing for characterizing desired resource conditions. This list may not be complete 
but represent a sample of the types of management plans that could be relevant to the 
project and will be considered. 

California Department of Parks and Recreation. 1970. Silverwood Lake State 
Recreation Area General Development Plan 2nd Revision. Sacramento, California. June 
1972. 

This plan developed by DPR describes the need for recreation in Southern California, 
and how Silverwood Lake provides a unique location that is important for this purpose. 
This is relevant to the Project because a portion of the Project is within the Silverwood 
Lake SRA. 

San Bernardino County. 2007. County of San Bernardino 2007 General Plan. San 
Bernardino, California. February 2008. 

The San Bernardino County General Plan provides guidance for the future, regarding 
both growth and development. The General Plan addresses relevant resource areas 
related to the Project including land use, air quality, conservation and natural resources, 
parks and recreation, and noise. The State is not subject to local government 
jurisdiction and thus not required to follow the plan, but to the extent Devil Canyon 
Project operations can be consistent with the principles, goals and objectives described 
in the Plan, relevant aspects of the Plan will be considered during relicensing and as the 
State implements the new license requirements. 

South Coast Air Quality Management District. 2013. Final 2012 Air Quality Management 
Plan. Diamond Bar, California. February 2013. 

This plan was developed by the South Coast Air Quality Management District to help 
the South Coast Air Basin continue the trend of air quality improvement and meet 
Federal Clean Air Act standards. This plan is considered relevant to the Project 
because the South Coast Air Basin has jurisdiction over the Project boundary. 

United States Fish and Wildlife Service. 1999. Arroyo Southwestern Toad (Bufo 
Microscaphus Californicus) Recovery Plan. Portland, Oregon. July 1999. 

The USFWS developed the Arroyo Toad Recovery Plan to outline reasonable actions 
that they believe are required to recover and protect the arroyo toad. This plan is 
relevant because habitat for the arroyo toad is known to occur within the Project 
boundary around Silverwood Lake and downstream on the Mojave River.  

  




